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The February 2017 meeting was held on 
Wednesday February 1, 2017 with eight members 
present.  
 
The new website is up and running. The address is 
above. Please check it out. 
 
Trail Report: Trail conditions are good for the most 
part. There are some open water holes in places 
so ride with care. The cold weather and snow we 
are getting now will help them. C4 from Hill Road 
to Jerseyfield/ Mud Lake and Mosquito hill are 
closed due to water hazards. Trail updates are 
available at the club’s Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 
In mid-January we had a bad ice storm that 
caused a great number of trees and limbs to come 
down in the trails. A week later another storm 
brought more down. Many thanks to everyone that 
helped clear the trails over this period.  

 
C4H between Haskell’s and the Black Creek 
Lake/Nobelboro Junction has also been brushed to 
allow the large groomers easier access. Thank you 
to everyone that helped with this task.  

 

 
The 2017 Poker Run was held on Saturday January 
28, 2017. We got a foot of snow just before the 
event, so the conditions were good. 
Winners this year were: 
1st place went to Ross Morgan. 
2nd place went to Hellen Muller. 
Worst hand went to Justin Roark.  
Thank you to everyone who participated and to 
the club members that worked the event. 
 
Unfortunately, we have received complaints from a 
few landowners about loud sleds and sleds not 
staying on the trail. We do not want to have a trail 
closed due to the disrespectful actions of a very 
small minority of riders on our trails. Please 
respect our landowners by keeping the stock pipes 
on and staying on the trail.  
 
Snowmobile cabin for rent in Ohio. Outhouse, 
wood heat, generator ready. Close to trail and 
Ohio Tavern. Sleeps six. $100.00 a night or 
$500.00 a week. Call Brian at 315-826-3126 for 
info. 
 
The new Pisten Bully 100 has arrived and is 
working great! 

 
 
Ride safe and enjoy the best conditions we have 
had in a few years. 
 
The next meeting will be Wednesday March 1, 
2017 at the Ohio Recreation Hall on Nellis Road at 
7:30 PM. 


